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MEDIA RELEASE
[For Immediate Release]
UNTU VERY DISSAPOOINTED AND CONCERNCED
The horrific ordeals our Train Drivers, Train Guards, Train Control Officers, and Customer Service Members at Metrorail are forced to experience, because of dissatisfied commuters assaulting them has now reached an unbearable situation

A meeting with the Chairman of the Board of PRASA, Mr Popo Molefe that was set down for Tuesday, 23 February 2016 at 17h30 to discuss amongst others the unsafe working conditions of the said staff, was cancelled at very short notice and without any reason.

While the horrific circumstances continue our members are forced to continue working or face dismissal.
PRASA Management persist in shying away from meeting with UNTU Leadership to discuss the situation and allow UNTU to make proposals to improve the horrific situation.

UNTU believe the route course of the problems causing the horrific conditions is the shortage of train theft, meanwhile PRASA SHOSHOLOZA MEYL Coaches are standing idle at the yard in Braamfontein.
These set coaches can be utilized to assist in transporting the commuters to and from work, which is what the commuters want, says Steve Harris.
The commuters are frustrated and unfortunate they are taking their frustrations out on our innocent members while PRASA/METRORAIL Management are not willing to enter into serious discussions with UNTU Leadership who have several workable short term, medium term and long term solutions until the much spoken about new train sets are fully commissioned and operational.

UNTU had had serious discussions with our legal advisors, instructing them to inform what our legal rights and the way forward will be. Steve Harris promises our members and the commuters that we as UNTU will work tirelessly and leave no stone unturned to normalized the situation in getting commuters transported on time and safely while ensuring a safe working environment for our membership as enshrined in the Constitution of South Africa.
Steve Harris
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